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 Chapter Officers 2013-2014

	 President
	 HMCM Joseph MacIntyre
	360-275-0589
	haggis@wavecable.com

	 1st Vice President
	 CPO Stephen Quance
	360-731-5552
	sdquance@yahoo.com

	 2nd Vice President
	 Mr. Richard Dexter
	360-692-6876
	rdexter@tscnet.com

	 Secretary/Treasurer
	 Mr. Charles Yankosky
	206-780-0563
	cyankosky@yahoo.com

	 Marshal
	 None
	
	

	 Chaplain
	LTC Wendell Dutt
	253-565-5264
	wadutt@comsast.net

	 Color Bearer
	 None
	
	 


Hero Camp Officers 2013-2014

	 Commander
	 Mr. Peter Dawson
	 360-779-8219
	etypebubba@aol.com

	 Chief of Staff
	 MMCM Henry Carman
	 360-698-4776
	hankcarman@wavecable.com

	 Adjutant
	 Mr. Charles Yankosky
	206-780-0563
	cyankosky@yahoo.com


Meeting Notice!
We will meet at VFW Post #239, 190 Dora Ave, Bremerton on Friday, 9 May. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend.

The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Heroes of ’76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Heroes. 

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

Highlights of the 14 Mar Meeting

       Pres. Joe MacIntyre sent out a reminder e-mail to the members reminding them of tonight’s meeting. An e-mail was read from CDR Gary Brooks of the  Bremerton JROTC telling us about this year’s award candidate, Cadet Petty Officer 2ND Class Jessica Froggatt. Area Rep. Wendell Dutt asked why don’t we raise some money to send Cadet Froggatt to the leader-ship program at Pacific Luthern Univ. Nominees go to the PLU leadership conference for a week in June. The money has to be in by May. Bro. Hank Carmen suggested making some money from a raffle. Chapter #539 raised $150 per month from raffles in order to send a student to the leadership conference. Send a note to CDR Brooks and see if his cadet is interested in attending the PLU leadership program in Aug. Pres. Joe will bring a raffle item to the meeting next month. We need to have as presenter for the Bremerton and Port Orchard JROTC awards. Bro. Dick Dexter would be happy to do it except he’s going to France in May. Bros. Orville Stoner and Robert Monroe volunteered. The awards ceremony for Bremerton is scheduled for 19:00 on May 28. The biggest JROTC in the area was Port Angeles, but it dwindled just like DeMolay. There’s no work in Port Angeles. It’s hard to find jobs. 

Old Business: Bro. Wendell Dutt made a MOTION

to accept the recommendations of the nominating committee about chapter officers for the coming year. Bro. Dick Dexter seconded. The nominees are: 

President, Bro. B.J. Quance;  1ST V.P, Bro. Dick

Dexter;  2ND V.P, Bro. Peter Dawson,  Sec/Trea., 

Bro. Charles Yankosky;  Marshall, Bro. Bill 

Biscomb:  Chaplain,  Bro. Wendell Dutt;   Color 

Bearer, Bro. Joe MacIntyre. Those nominated as 
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Heroes Camp officers were:  Commander, Bro. Alex Jordan;  Chief of Staff, Bro. Bill Biscomb; Adjutant,

Bro. Charles Yankosky. The motion was approved. 

New Business:  Bro. Wendell Dutt announced that 

Fort Lewis Chapter #89 will host the 7 June joint installation at Des Moines Lodge. The program will run from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m.: Social hour at 11, Lunch at

noon and Installation at 1. We need to know who will attend to get a meal count. Long Horn Bar BQ will 

bring the food – beef and pork for sandwiches, beans, ribs and salad. And they want their money.

      Another motion was made, seconded and approv-  ed ed to provide enough Chapter Officers Handbooks.

      Wendell also talked about the NW area encamp-ment  at Pacific Beach in October. Jerry Earl is the coordinator. New Sojourners can’t attend the Heroes ritual without already being Heroes. They also destroy white leather aprons and old worn out flags by burn-

ing. There is a Building of the Flag ceremony. Those who build the flag wear period Colonial uniforms of 

the branch of the service that they served in. A ban-  quet is held Saturday night and a farewell breakfast Sunday morning.

      The 13 original colonies brought together men of daring who endeavored .to set themselves free from English shackles. As an exercise Pres. Joe had us 

name off the 13 colonies. Bro. Dick Dexter presented “Old Glory Speaks.” This is the first time this version  has been heard by the new members. Next month is Memorial Day. Get yourself a Buddy Poppy. Wendell announced that at noon on May 25, the Chapter #89 color guard will hold a ceremony at the cemetery. There will also be ceremonies at Forest Lawn and Ivy Green Cemeteries in Bremerton. Ivy Green has a Tomb of an Unknown Soldier. 

       Following the meeting, Bro. Peter Dawson held a short Heroes meeting to discuss Pac Beach.

Russian Fighter buzzes U.S. Destroyer in Black Sea

Lolita C. Baldor  AP  4/12/2014.

      For more than 90 minutes, a Russian Su-24 fighter made a dozen passes at a U.S. Navy destroyer in the Black Sea. The fighter flew within 1,000 yards at 500 feet above sea level over the U.S.S. Donald Cook. The Cook made several radio queries and warnings, but the Russian did not answer. A second Su-24 was nearby but not involved.

                  U.S.S. Donald Cook  (DDG-75)

        A Pentagon spokesman called the Russian act un-professional and inconsistent with prior agreements on

interaction between our militaries. The Cook was more than capable of defending herself against 2 Su-24’s.

        The Russian fighter appeared to be unarmed and was never in danger of coming in contact with the ship. This was simply a provocative act. Also, a Russian frigate had been shadowing the Cook, keeping within visual distance.

        The U.S.S. Donald Cook was deployed to the Black Sea, east of Romania, on April 10, following Russia’s take over of Ukraine’s Crimea region.

        Ukraine President Oleksandr Turchynov had asked for U.N. peacekeeping troops in the eastern part of the country where pro-Russian insurgents in 10 cities were
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demanding closer ties with Russia. The West is blam-

ing Russia for causing the unrest and calling for more sanctions against the Russians.

       The Cook is in he port of Constanta, Romania and will be joined and probably replaced by another 

frigate from the U.S. Navy’s  6TH Fleet.

        Romania’s President Traian Basescu, a former 

ship captain, visited the Cook as a show of respect to NATO allies and said Russia “had created a circle of 
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fire around the Black Sea.”  

        U.S.S. Cook in the port of Constanta, Romania
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          Navy personnel, packing iron, on deck.
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        U.S. Navy sailor mans gun on U.S.S. Cook.

      Russian Su-24 “Fencer” buzzed U.S.S. Cook for 90 minutes in the early evening.

                           War Plans

     In 1935, then Army Chief of Staff , Gen. Douglas MacArthur was tasked to draw up plans to defend the Philippines from a Japanese attack.  MacArthur took his personal military assistant, Eisenhower, with him. The plans they laid down were followed almost exactly from the Japanese invasion to the last stand on Bataan. Ike came back to the states in 1940 and advanced to become Chief of Staff 

to Army Chief Gen. George C. Marshall.

       Manila, Philippine Islands. Gen. Douglas MacArthur, 

    on phone, and Chief of Staff  LTC Dwight “Ike”           

    Eisenhower.
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